## **Net Zero Task Force**

A committee for exploring and achieving cost effective Solutions for reduced energy use and sustainable energy Development in Derry

Thursday June 21, 2018 6:00 Room 207

**Derry Municipal Center** 

## **Board Members**

Brewster Bartlett Beverly Donovan Dave Granese Marius Zainea Craig Lazinsky Jeff Moulton Josh Bourdon Mike Fowler Mary Till Tom Cardon Richard Trip

**Alternates** 

**Bob Mackey** 

John Burke

## **Draft Minutes**

Meeting called to order at 6:00

Members Present: Craig Lazinksy, Jeff Moulton, Tom Cardon, Brewster Bartlett, Mary Till, Beverly Donavan, Dave Granese, Josh Bourdon, Richard Trip, Marius Zainea

# **Consent Agenda**

Minutes approved for April 19, 2018 meeting 9-0-1

## **Old Business:**

#### **New Business:**

After a brief discussion on new proposed bylaws, Josh Bourdon moved to adopt new bylaws and seconded by Tom Cardon. Motion passed 10-0.

Jeff gave a legislative update on HB 517 and SB 575 (Money for EV charging stations), SB 466 and HB 365 (Biomass and Solar development).

Jeff discussed ribbon cutting ceremony for solar panels at Transfer Station. In 45 days the panels produced 494 KWH of electricity. There still needs to be a meter set up to show how much energy is being generated by solar array. Members would like to see a monitor in the main lobby of the Municipal Center.

Derry was awarded Honorable Mention for Small City at the US Mayor's Climate Award ceremony.

### **Goals:** Review- Discuss – Status

The committee discussed Derry's new EV charging station with future goal of establishing new sites for charging stations in Derry. Possible sites include Central Fire Station, Derry Public Library, Opera House, Derry Schools and Derry public parking lots. Jeff would seek clarification on Pinkerton as a site. Derry schools put out questionnaire asking teachers who had electric vehicles. There was a total of 5 teachers.

Bev would work on getting a similar questionnaire for town employees. At the next meeting the committee will work on finalizing its recommended locations. There was a question for Mike Fowler if we could get adapters for the MC EV charging station.

Derry TV has produce an educational show for TS solar array and EV charging station at the MC. It will be ready in August.

Mary and Craig are working on a marketing campaign for Net Zero.

Marius and Jeff to assess feasibility of Energy Star Certification.

Craig will look into enhancing web page for Net Zero.

The committee discussed a new solar project for Derry's Sewage Treatment plant to be located on the old town dump. Motion was made by Jeff "To obtain new estimates for a 1 megawatt solar project at the old landfill on a suitable site on town property." The motion was seconded by Tom Cardon and passed 9-0.

Tom will continue to work on JSS to get more teams for next year. He will also reach out to Button Up NH for a presentation this fall.

Motion to adjourn made by Tom Cardon and seconded by Josh Bourdon. Motion passed 9-0.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40.

Submitted-

Tom Cardon, Secretary